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Fraser Coast Council demon-
strates support for RVs. The 
Council has started work on election 
promises for the Tiaro area with it’s 
upgrade to the RV site.
“The project... should take around seven 
weeks to complete,” Small Communities 
Development Portfolio Councillor Anne 
Maddern said.
Darryl Stewart, President of Tiaro & 
District Chamber of Commerce said, 
“I’m happy about money spent in 
our region! We are looking forward to 
attracting more RVs. More travellers 
means more business.“
Local company Q Civil will undertake 
the works which includes drainage 
improvements in Inman and Price 
Street, a new concrete driveway to make 
entering and leaving the site easier, 
planting grassed areas, fencing and 
footpaths linking to existing footpaths 
through the Tiaro Memorial Park.
Unfortunately the site will be closed as 
the work is undertaken. 
Bauple wants RVs too. 1st March 
also saw Council unanimously pass 
their response to the Bauple Committee 
Report with approval for costs to be 
managed via the normal procedures. 
The Bauple Economic and Community 
Report, among other things, reiterated 
the community’s desire to have RVs 
come to town.

$150,000 makeover for Tiaro RV site

Work started on the Tiaro RV site on 1st March.(above). RVers are directed to Petrie Park and Bauple.

Phil Jeffs, President of the Bauple 
Museum said, ”We rely heavily on the 
RVs coming to town. At the end of 
the day, if we don’t have RVs coming 
through the town, we’ve lost 90% of our 
visitors. We rely on their donations to 
help support our efforts and to keep the 
museum open.”
“We are really excited the report was 
passed. We are looking forward to a 
professional consultant to help plan 
the best RV site for Bauple,” said John 
Cummins of the BPA who has been 
tasked with implementing the report 
and liaising with Council on behalf of 
the community.
Consultant? The Community 
Report recommends Council hire 
a consultant to determine the best 
location for an RV site. However 
Council’s response completely ignores 
this recommendation and instead tasks 
the community to decide between two 
site options. 
Anne Maddern said, “It is considered 
that this matter [professional consultant] 
can be addressed under item 38 of the 
Council’s response at a future date.” 
The Gazette asked Mrs Maddern for 
clarification of item #38 because her 
statement was in direct conflict with the 
unanimous Council resolution. 
The Gazette has received no response 
48 hours after request made.	 GG

GET THE GAZETTE
Distributed to 1000+ households 
in printed form and 200+ electronically, 
the Gazette is published by the Gun-
diah Memorial Hall Association volun-
teers around the 1st of every month. 
www.gundiahgazette.com.au:- 
Sign up for free monthly email deliv-
ery. Find all our past editions and some 
news stories online. See our free local 
services directory, ANZAC stories etc. 
Advertising. Classifieds run at $1/
line while Business Display Ads start 
at $25/month with a 20% discount for 
regular advertisers (6+ appearances). 
Other sizes and terms available. Contact 
Sandra Kelly 0400 442 118. 
Community Notices and event list-
ings are free for all private parties, non-
profit groups and clubs. Send your news 
to gundiahgazette@gmail.com. 

Young entrepreneurs 
get a hand ‘app’
“It takes guts to start your own business, 
especially for young Australians. They 
are creating jobs and opportunities, and 
the Government is taking practical steps 
to help them.” “The new app includes 
a record-keeping tool, cutting small 
business taxes, and the $20,000 instant 
asset write-off programme,” Mr Llew 
O’Brien said.
Download ASIC’s First Business App or  
visit ‘Plan & Start’ on business.gov.au  
for valuable information including: 
·checklists, ·ideas, and ·advice about 
planning and setting goals. 	 LOB
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Well, readers I am not going to mention 
anything about rain as I will now suggest 
we moved from our farm to reside in the 
sandy straights of Hervey Bay even the 
bigwigs in the Electorate Head Quarters 
are confused or is it they now more than 
they are saying, on the serious side my 
feelings go out to the farmers caught in 
the drought and hope and pray they can 
ride it out.
YOUR NURSERY
For all the keen gardeners in our area 
(and I am one), let me remind you that 
the Council’s Coast Community Nursey 
is open the first Thursday of every 
month. I suggest you pencil it in your 
diary. Volunteers from the Community 
Environment Program work hard to 
propagate native plants for the regions 
parks, gardens and conservation 
projects, and, sulphas stock is on the 
cards at the right price!  
The volunteers also will help and offer 
advice about native plants. The nursery 
is located at the Hervey Bay Botanic 
Gardens at Urangan. The first market 
will be held on Thursday MARCH 2ND 
9AM TO 11AM 
LOCALS WIN TOP AWARD
Tiaro Tourist stopover wins top 
award for their motel. David and Narelle 
Lightbody received the 2017 Gold List 
making them one of the best providers 
in the country. Good on you David and 
Narelle! (Incidentally, they were also 
sponsors of the Carols In The Country 
– thank you guys!)
JOKE OF THE  MONTH
Three retirees, each with a hearing loss, 
were playing golf one fine March day. 
One remarked to the other, ‘Windy 
isn’t it?’   ‘No,’ the second replied, ‘it’s 
Thursday.’   And the third man chimed 
in ‘So am I. Let’s have a beer.”
	   Trevor Keightley 0456 916 111

Writing your Story...
OR per Sunrise: “The Story of my Life
8. This month’s task is to write about 
“The house of your growing up”: What 
did it look like? Was it a house, a farm-
house, an apartment? Can you remem-
ber the view out your windows? What 
was your bedroom like? What was your 
doll or animal’s name? Did visitors 
knock or ring the bell? Did you eat in 
the kitchen? Was milk delivered? Was it 
a quiet house? Was there a tv?Library?

ADVERTISE 
HERE AND 

REACH OVER 
1000 HOUSE-

HOLDS 
gundiah 
gazette@
gmail.com

41293215

	

	

	

			

LED	
SOLAR	
SHED	LIGHT
$199
This	solar	powered	system	is	
ideal	for	illumina4ng	around	sheds,	
front	gates,	carports	and	fuel	supplies.

20kg	
Golden	Yolk	
Layer	Pellets	

$14.95

Find	us	at:
22	Mayne	Street,	Tiaro,	Qld,	4650

(07) 4129 2107	
Email:	sales@bhrural.com.au		
	Website:		www.bhrural.com.au
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Applying for Individually 
Droughted Property status
With ongoing dry conditions in our area, 
affected primary producers should con-
sider applying to the Queensland Gov-
ernment for an Individually Drough-
ted Property (IDP) declaration in order 
to access Drought Relief Assistance 
Scheme programs.
These include freight subsidies for 
transporting fodder or water, or for the 
Emergency Water Infrastructure Rebate.
Assistance with other government fees 
and charges may also be available. 
Further information on IDPs is available 
on the Dept. of Ag website. www.daff.
qld.gov.au and follow the links. Or call 
13 25 23 and ask for an application form. 
In considering an IDP, producers are 
encouraged not to self-assess but to go 
through the application process to find 
out if they meet the criteria.
The Department of Agriculture and 
Fisheries Climate Risk Coordinators are 
available to assist producers understand 
what they need to know for their indi-
vidual circumstances.
This area is co-ordinated from Kingaroy 
office of DAF Ph. 41600717
The State Government usually revisits 
shire declarations in late March/early 
April at the end of the usual wet season 
period, with a Ministerial decision likely 
after Easter. 
The number of IDPs provides evidence 
towards determining if an area should 
be declared drought affected by the 
Minister. Even if your application 
is unsuccessful, it helps to send a 
strong signal to Government that 
all is not well. Also it assists the local 
drought committee to make a fair 
determination and, if appropriate, a 
strong recommendation to the Minister.

Owen Thompson. Local Drought Committee

Very Warm Thank you!
“We had a fire here at Munna Creek on 
February 1st and 2nd in which many 
people came to our rescue.
“We would like to put a huge thank-you 

Mark Norris  TRAINER

Call 0417 069 961
mark@impactfirearmstraining.com.au
www.impactfirearmstraining.com.au

out there to all the Fire Brigades and 
also our good friends and neighbours 
who also came in force! They were all 
truly awesome. We would have been 
lost without them. So many thanks for 
all the help we received, it was very 
much appreciated.  Carl & Lyn Rackemann

Cane farms to improve reef 
health
The Coalition Government will invest 
close to $10 million for two new projects 
to help cane farmers at Maryborough, 
Mareeba, Innisfail and Cairns imple-
ment new practices to improve to im-
prove on-farm nutrient management 
which will enhance the quality of water 
entering the Reef.
“By working together we can help ad-
dresses the threats and pressures faced 
by the Reef in a more effect manner.” 
said Llew O’Brien. “The Coalition Gov-
ernment has committed a total of $210 
million to the Reef Trust.”
Contact Llew O’Brien’s office: 41212936.
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Freshen up your home today!
Free Quotes!

GOOTCHIE EARTHMOVINGGOOTCHIE EARTHMOVING
Servicing Bauple, Curra, Gundiah, Glenwood, Gunalda & Tiaro

SAND • PRE-MIX • RUBBLE • TOP SOIL • ROAD GRAVEL
DOZERS • EXCAVATOR • TIP TRUCKS • LOW LOADER • SKIDDER

4129 3147
Gootchie Rd, Gootchie. Call Paddy Coyne - Mobile 0428 796 558

DIGGER NEWS
February 15 was the 75th anniversary 
of The Battle of Singapore, also known 
as the Fall of Singapore that was 
fought in the South-East Asian theatre 
of World War II when the Empire of 
Japan invaded the British stronghold of 
Singapore–nicknamed the “Gibraltar of 
the East”–shortly after the invasion of 
Pearl Harbour. Singapore was the major 
British military base in South-East Asia 
and was the keystone of British imperial 
interwar defence planning for South-
East Asia as well as the South-West 
Pacific. The fighting in Singapore lasted 
from 8 to 15 February 1942 although this 
was preceded by two months of British 
resistance as Japanese forces advanced 
down the Malaya peninsula.
About 80,000 British, Indian and 
Australian troops became prisoners of 
war, joining 50,000 taken by the Japanese 
in the earlier Malayan Campaign. 
The British prime minister, Winston 
Churchill, called it the “worst disaster” 
in British military history. Almost 15,000 
Australians were taken prisoner when 
the island was surrendered to the 
Japanese. The only Australian decorated 
in this campaign was Lieutenant Colonel 

Charles Anderson, Commanding 
Officer of the 2/19 Battalion. He 
conducted a fighting withdrawal to 
Parit Sulong during which he and his 
men were cut off and suffered heavy 
casualties. Anderson led them through 
four days of heavy fighting in a bid to 
reach Allied lines. For his leadership, his 
protection of his own wounded men, 
and for repeatedly risking his own life 
Anderson was awarded the Victoria 
Cross.
Anderson was taken into captivity 
on 15 February 1942. He endured the 
misery and squalor of being a prisoner 
of war, commanding “Anderson force” 
on the Burma–Thailand Railway. 
Despite a high rate of death and illness, 
“he maintained a high level of morale 
among his men … all of whom would 
have followed him to hell and back”. 
After the war he returned to farming. 
In 1949 he was elected to parliament as 
Country Party member for Hume, New 
South Wales, and served three terms.
LEST WE FORGET
Next month, if Trevor does not get sidetracked 
again. is Digger Herbert Smith. Contact Trevor 
Keightley 0456 916 111

Above left: Lieutenant-General Arthur Ernest Percival, (right), led by a Japanese officer, walks under 
a flag of truce to negotiate the capitulation of Allied forces in Singapore, on 15 February 1942. It was 
the largest surrender of British-led forces in history. Above right: Charles ANDERSON , the highest 
ranked Australian soldier to be awarded the Victoria Cross. Having won the Victoria Cross, Anderson 
spent the remainder of the Second World War as a prisoner of the Japanese.

The Gibraltar of the Orient

Remember this?
The Hoover 
0307 Single 
Tub Washing 
Machine with 
hand wringer, 
was the first 
machine by 
Hoover at the 
Merthyr Tydfil 
factory, South 
Wales, UK.
It consisted of a single metal tub with 
the famous “Hoover Boiling Action 
Pulsator”, a spinning disc in the side 
of the tub which produced swirling 
currents of water through which the 
clothes were moved.
It was a basic design, it didn’t even 
have a switch, you just plugged it in 
and switched it on & off at the wall 
socket. As it had no electric pump, after 
washing you simply laid the hose into 
a bucket or drain, the empty hole in 
the base of the tub is very small but the 
vortex it produces is very powerful and 
it drains very quickly.
This model was great for the smaller 
family home as you could place it under 
a sink draining board or in a corner of 
the kitchen without taking up too much 
space, a great advantage over a copper 
or wash boiler.
It was last manufactured in 1957 after 
selling 325,000 of them. To use, simply 
fill it with hot water, add your washing 
powder and switch on for a minute 
to dissolve the soap powder, then 
add the clothes, around 4lbs (2kg) dry 
weight, and wash cottons for around 4 
minutes and synthetics & delicates for 2 
minutes. After washing you would feed 
the clothing through the hand wringer 
to force out the excess water.
Technical Data: Height: 30 inches, Width: 
16.5 inches, Depth: 15.5 inches, Weight: 
69lbs,(31 kg), Motor rpm: 1425, Pulsator 
rpm: 560, Water Capacity: 6.75 gallons 
(25.55 litres) Wattage: 300, Amps: 
225/250v AC 50cycles 
This model is on display at Mt Bauple & 
District Museum. 		   George Wood
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The Anne Report
Hello everyone.  Another month has 
passed.  How quickly time flies and it 
is time to update again.
CEO Fraser Coast Regional Coun-
cil recently terminated the contract of 
Lisa Desmond, the Chief Executive Officer. 
This decision was not taken lightly but it was done In the best 
interests of the Council and the capacity of the organisation 
to move forward. As Councillors, we are focused on doing the 
job we were each voted in to do, and believe that it is essential 
to hire a new CEO who can lead the employees in a positive 
way and fulfil the mandate of Council.
There will be many changes in the way Council operates over 
the next few years as we have commissioned a number of 
reports into various areas of Council and these reports have 
come back with significant recommendations which will be 
implemented in an ongoing basis.
Small Community Development Advisory Group 
Meeting: 9.00 am to 12.30 pm, 2nd March 2017, Reception 
Room, Maryborough Town Hall.
Peter Kenyon Workshop: Monday 3rd April, 8.30am to 
1.00pm, Brolga Federation Room. RSVP 
Peter Kenyon comes from Western Australia.   He is a well 
known expert in assisting small communities to develop their 
talents into commercial and community opportunities and 
events.  He has a web site called “Bank of I.D.E.A.S.” which 
showcases many of the ideas that other communities have 
taken up and developed.
Here is the opportunity for you and other members of your 
communities to come along and listen to an inspiring speaker 
and maybe pick up and develop an idea that suits your com-
munity.   I’d love to see you there.
Budget:  The budget process is underway and I have noted 
many of your requests to put into the budget process while 
being aware that works delivered will be on a priority basis.  
If you have anything further that you think is needed and the 
cost justified, please let me know in the next week or so.
Rates Review Committee:  The rates review commit-
tee continues to work through the process of trying to ensure 
that rates are fair and equitable across the whole of the Fra-
ser Coast Regional Council.  A big thank you to community 
members who have given much time to this process.   There is 
still a way to go, with modelling on impacts being undertaken 
by the consultant.   This has turned out to be a very big but 
necessary job and the consensus of the committee is that we 
need to take as much time as necessary to ensure we have the 
best possible outcome.
Until next time, best wishes	                         Anne Maddern FCRC.

Locally Owned & Operated Pest Control & Termite Company, 
Living Locally, Now Servicing

TIARO•BAUPLE•MIVA•GUNDIAH•GLENWOOD 
AND SURROUNDING AREAS

Call Mike/Jenny for a FREE QUOTE

0429 071 773 / 4129 3132
 

Vibrant and enterprising 

communities and small towns require 
innovation, entrepreneurship 

and strong local leadership
“

Community  
Workshop

These workshops will provide an exciting overview of the practical tools required 
to create vibrant and successful communities, outstanding initiatives and new 

partnerships for growth.

Peter Kenyon, Bank of I.D.E.A.S. founder is a social capitalist and community 
enthusiast who has worked with over 2000 communities worldwide to facilitate fresh 

and creative ways that stimulate community and local economic renewal. 

proudly supported by

RSVP by email: Community&Culture@frasercoast.qld.gov.au or contacting Melissa Dower on 4197 4378 before March 27, 2017.

COMMUNITY WORKSHOP
When:            
Location:     
Time:             

Target Group:  Representatives from the 
Fraser Coast Small Communities Advisory 
Group Progress Associations.

Monday April 3
Brolga Federation Room
8:30am - 1:00pm

Interim CEO appointed
01 March 2017. Former Townsville CEO Ray Burton has been ap-
pointed as Interim CEO for the Fraser Coast Regional Council.
Mr Burton has held similar roles with the Pine Rivers, Towns-
ville and North Burnett regional councils.  
He will take up the position on March 13 and he will remain in 
the role until a permanent CEO is appointed by Council.
Director of Wide Bay Water and Waste Services, Peter Carey, 
will remain as Acting CEO until Mr Burton arrives.	 FCRC 

City water consumption doubles
Water consumption has doubled in Hervey Bay and 
Maryborough as the heatwave continues to bite. For water 
saving tips go to frasercoast.qld.gov.au/water-saving-tips. FCRC

Just a Thought... 
We are in a drought in the Fraser Coast and fresh water from 
Eli Creek on Fraser Island runs into the sea. Why can’t we pipe 
that to farmers or our water system. It is such a waste.     TK
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Tiaro Pharmacy celebrate 6 years with Tea & Cake

Pictured above: Derryn Hinch meets with Jan-
nean Dean in Canberra

“It is time to get real in 
the dealing of healing”
Jannean Dean of the Glen Lazarus 
Team, and resident of Hervey Bay said, 
”Recently I spoke at Parliament House 
on the assault on our democratic rights 
when it comes to medical cannabis. 
Derryn Hinch offered to join Jeanette 
Maynes and myself a day earlier when 
we were discussing the National Sex 
Offender Register and attended shout-
ing ‘free the weed’. It is entirely hypo-
critical that cannabis is not available to 
treat a multitude of human problems 
and illnesses.”
Cannabis medicine should be 
made available to all those that may 
benefit or need it. Cannabis is one of 
the most valuable natural plant medi-
cines, treating glaucoma, epilepsy, asth-
ma, insomnia, eating disorders, muscle 
spasms, cancer and the list goes on.
Cannabis has served mankind for thou-
sands of years and it could rejuvenate 
rural Australia. The phobia and inhibi-
tions people have about cannabis would 
be better put aside and recognise this is
not a drug related crop. “
Jobs, jobs and more jobs. Why 
are we not attracting the growers and a 
vital industry to the Fraser Coast?” 
For more information see JD’s facebook page. 

Director/Choreographer
Cleone McRoberts Tracey Wright

Musical Director

FRIDAY 10TH MARCH 2017
Opening Night - 7.30pm

SATURDAY 11TH MARCH 2017
Matinee - 2.00pm / Evening - 7.30pm

Show Times

Tickets available now online, at the Brolga Box O�ce or by phoning the Brolga �eatre on 4122 6060

Fazel Tims is grateful 
for all the support from his 
customers over the past 6 
years and has a good rela-
tionship with Tiaro Medical 
Centre as well many medi-
cal centres in Maryborough. 
“6 years is a good start! We 
are planning to be here for 
the long haul,” said Fazel, 
owner and pharmacist who 
has invited locals to drop in 
for some Tea & Cake on 
15th and 16th March.
Besides their friendly 
service, low wait times, 
easy parking and ‘can do’ 
attitude, Tiaro Pharmacy 
offer free blood pressure 
testing, Webster packs (medication 
packing service), and, have a Justice of 
the Peace available in store on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays.
Fazel encourages his customers to call 
ahead if they are coming from out of 
town, to ensure they can fill your script 
on the spot.  
“We have a nice range of giftware on 
sale at the moment,” reports Carolyn, 
who invites everyone to come in for a 
great bargain. 
Come and see Fazel, Carolyn and Tamal 
Monday through Friday, 9am-5pm, at 2 
Inman Street, phone 4193 9212.	 GG 

“Get out of the City”
1 March. Only nine days remain for peo-
ple in regional Australia to have their 
say on decentralising more government 
offices and agencies to country Austra-
lia as part of The Nationals plan to boost 
job opportunities in the bush.
“Submissions close next Friday 10 

Bush Babyz Family Daycare 
4129 2634 or 0428 88 56 07

FOR THE BEST 
CREAM BUNS, BREADS, 
CAKES, PIES, TARTS &

BIRTHDAY CAKES
CALL WALTER & LISA

1 BIRDWOOD. GUNALDA

PH 0455 747 456

MI-BAKERY

March, and regional communities must 
have their say: www.getoutofthecity.
com.au.                             Llew O’Brien MP 

Backpacker tax rate
Federal Member for Wide Bay Llew 
O’Brien, has reminded employers who 
wish to claim the 15% tax “backpacker” 
rate for their working holiday staff that 
they must first register with the Austra-
lian Taxation Office to be eligible. 
Visit www.ato.gov.au and search for 
“working holiday makers”.  	Llew O’Brien  

Small Business Minister 
to visit Gympie
A small business roundtable will be 
held in Gympie on 7 March, enabling 
local businesses to raise issues about tax, 
regulation, competition directly with the 
Australian Government. 
For more information or to register for 
the event, please contact Llew O’Brien’s 
office on 4121 2936.

Above: Fazel and Carolyn at the Tiaro Pharmacy on Inman Street.



MARCH 2017	 PAGE 6	 A COMMUNITY BUILDING PROJECT

Theebine School News
Four New Preps! Theebine State 
School is enjoying 15 students in Term 
1. We have four fantastic Preps who are 
coping with our routines and have fitted 
in wonderfully with the help of our very 
caring ‘older’ students.
In Science, we have been having fun 
with an investigation of magnetism.  

The Preps, Year 1 and Year 2’s are learn-
ing to respond to picture books.  The Year 
3’s are reading great text ‘Matty Forever’ 
and investigating evaluative language to 
write their own narrative. The Fantasy 
novel, ‘The Silence of the Forests, is our 
Year 5 novel. The year 5’s are discover-
ing how to analyse character develop-
ment to write a fantasy chapter.  Thanks 
to Mrs Crossley all students now have a 
reading pillow.
Mrs Schelbach and Mrs Mac went to 
a Jolly Phonics workshop in Brisbane 
last Friday. The early start and long day 
was a very worthwhile.  With our 4 new 
Preps it was a great reminder of the im-
portance of phonemic awareness and it 
also gave us some new ideas to help stu-
dents to improve reading and spelling. 
We have mostly been playing inside 

FREE Webster Packs 
10% Seniors Discount

$1 Discount on EVERY Single 
prescription medication

For Example:
10 PBS Medications = $ 10 Discount!! 

Scripts from $5.20
WWe’ll match the CHEAPEST prices 

on any products...

LOWEST PRICE EVER 
ON MEDICATIONS

Mon – Fri   8.00 am – 6.00 pm
Saturday  8.00 am – 3.00 pm

Glenwood

Ph/Fax

DISCOUNTPharmacy
1 Arborten Rd, Glenwood

07 5485 7941

$5.20

Above: Lara Walmsley, Jack Thompson and Amelie Brischke of Bauple State School.

Bauple’s 2017 Student Council Representatives

during the hot weather and enjoying 
our air-conditioning.  Any play outside 
has been based on ‘getting wet’!
We are looking forward to our first ex-
cursion to Mooloolaba tomorrow, Fri-
day 24 for Surf Skills.	  JMC Theebine SS

Easter Meet’n’Greet
Theebine Hall’s Easter Meet n Greet is 
on Tuesday 11 April. Starting at 6pm, 
there’ll be the usual BBQ along with 
raffles, entertainment and supper at the 
Easter Meet n Greet. Bring along your 
friends and neighbours for a fun night 
out. Find us on Old Cleveland Road, 
contact Graeme Jensen 54846119	 KD

Glenwood Haven 
Wildlife Refuge
A new Facebook page has been started 
by Jane Kirby & Tony Dann for people 
who are interested in keeping up with 
the local wildlife news. They are trying 
to get local awareness of the wildlife 
that we have here in Glenwood. Both 
Jane & Tony are locally licensed wildlife 
rescuers and rehabilitators and can be 
contacted on 0407 372 096 or by email 
to: janek13@bigpond.com

Gundiah Memorial Hall Award
Above: Ms Brown, Principal of Gundiah State 
School and Natalie Sal, winner of the Gun-
diah Memorial Hall Award in Term 4 of 2016. 
Natalie was recognised for her “Persistence and 
Courage in her Extension Work and Activities 
throughout the year”

My name is Lara Walmsley and I am 
very excited to introduce to you the 
student council representatives of 
Bauple State School for 2017. We have 
Jack Thompson who has been voted 
in as secretary, Amelie Brischke, who 
has been chosen as treasurer this year 
and I am very happy to say that I have 
been chosen for the role of president 
this year. We have already come up 

with some ideas for our school where 
we can raise funds and have fun and 
hopefully learn some things along the 
way. Between our student council team, 
school captain, teachers and fellow stu-
dents, I know that 2017 is going to be 
a great year of achievement for Bauple 
State School. This year we will give and 
achieve only our best! 

Lara Walmsley. Bauple SS.
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When it comes 
to Acoustics
We tick all 
the boxes

 Environmental Noise 
 measurements for 
 Development Applications
 Building Acoustics for 
 Houses of Worship, 
 Education facilities & 
 Entertainment venues
 Noise Control
 Environmental Nuisance 
 Noise measurement
 Sound system design and 
 component supply
 Training
 Recording studio design
 Specialist design service for 
 intelligible speech in difficult 
 spaces - Road Tunnels, 
 Heritage stone churches, 
 large outdoor locations 

Professional Sound 
System Engineering & 

Supplies
Peter PATRICK
0409 344 683

3 WILLETTS RD  BAUPLE

SCIENTIFIC
ACOUSTICS

OLD	TIME	DANCE
CHATSWORTH	HALL

Dance	to	the	
magical	music
				of	the	
‘Silver	Comets’

Saturday 25thMarch, 
7.30-midnight.
ENTRY-$12, 

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS-$5-                                                              
------ Includes Lucky door ticket ------

 HOME MADE SUPPER.   RAFFLE. 

	*STRICTLY	OLD	TIME-NO	NEW	VOGUE

Chatsworth Hall is located 8km north 
of Gympie,turn into Rammut Rd at the 
School,then first left into Allen Rd.
    Enquiries to Nancy 54831273, or 

Lyn 54831126

Wear ‘your best Irish outfit,’ 
games, food, market stalls and 
more. Meet ‘The Leprechaun, 

Crinklebottom’ and view 
Medieval Reenactors in action. 

Bring your Gold Coins and 
support local community 
charities. Entry Fee $5 for 

Adults and Secondary School 
Students, $2 for Primary 

School Students. For more 
information contact the Blake 

Family on 0499-343-007.

1-2-3 Magic
Learn to manage difficult behaviour in 
children 2-12 years old. Exclusive three-
session program for Parents, Educators 
and cares on Wednesday the 15th ,22th 
and 29th of March 2017 from 6.30 – 
9:30pm at 26 Jupiter St, Maryborough 
(off Alice Street) in the Maryborough 
Family Day Care Building.
Learn: •To engage your children’s 
cooperation by positively noticing 
and encouraging them. •To set clear 
expectations and help them to develop 
frustration tolerance. •To help children’s 
brains to develop filters for behaving 
well. •To resolve family conflict quietly
Some simple strategies to practise being 
a calm parent.
Registration: $15 (FOR ALL 3 
SESSIONS) Please contact Family 
Support Service on 41 224 151.

Water cycle tours
Fraser Coast Regional Council is holding 
a free water cycle tours in Maryborough 
(Tuesday, March 21). The bus tour will 
provide an opportunity for residents 
to learn more about the region’s water 
treatment plants, the water treatment 
process, water conservation and reuse 
methods. See: frasercoast.qld.gov.au/
wbw-community-education.  
To book your place, email Carol.
McKeough@frasercoast.qld.gov.au or 
phone 1300 79 49 29.

Significant Tree Register
The Fraser Coast Regional Council 
launched the Fraser Coast Significant 
Tree Register to help the community 
and the Council ensure that particularly 
significant trees were recognised and 
appropriately managed.
“All trees are important in their own 
way, but like anything, there are some 
that hold particular significance, be it for 
historical, botanical, environmental or 
cultural reasons,” Cr Seymour said.  
There are currently seven trees on the 
Significant Tree Register. Submissions 
for trees to be considered for entry on 
the register can be made online: http://
www.frasercoast.qld.gov.au/significant-
trees

Monthly market for  
native plants
A monthly excess plant sale will be held 
at Fraser Coast Community Nursery at 
Hervey Bay Botanic Gardens in Urangan 
on the first Thursday of every month - 
starting with Thursday, March 2 from 
9am to 11am. For more information 
head to www.frasercoast.qld.gov.au/
community-environment-program 
or contact Council’s Community 
Environment Officer on 1300 79 49 29.

NEWS IN BRIEF

Police Talk at Tiaro
Next meeting will be the AGM on 
Wednesday May 4th commencing at 
7pm at Tiaro Community Centre - Lyn 
Kelman on 4129 3212 or lynanjohn@
bigpond.com.

Bauple Museum eNews
Bauple Museum is taking a step into the 
future by launching an electronic news-
letter.  You can sign up for it here: http://
eepurl.com/cDROgv

Band Hall AGM delayed 
Jan Littlejohn, president of Bauple Band 
Hall announced the AGM would be 
deferred until the 15th March due to the 
financial audit not being ready.

BPA Meeting success
John Cummins reported a successful 
meeting February 25th, attended by 
Bruce Saunders and Denis Chapman 
with letters of support from local 
community organisations. John noted 
that all residents, community groups 
and businesses are welcome with open 
arms to progress Bauple.	                 GG 
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EXCAVATOR, 
DOZER, 

ROLLER & 
GRADER HIRE
REGROWTH CLEARING
DAM CONSTRUCTION

EROSION CONTROL
GENERAL WORK

PH 0418 797 822

ABN 61 304 852 282

Fencing, Post Cutting,
Tordoning & Mustering

0428 713 942
or 4129 3168

Kent Doran

Bauple Scout Group 
doubles in size
Wow!!!! Reaching out and inviting 
new kids to join did it pay off!Yes Sir, an 
increase of over 50%! 
Party & Awards. Our breakup Xmas 
Party at Rann’s place was fun with a 
‘Joseph & Kynan moving up to the Scout 
Section ceremony’, a ‘Nerf Gun Capture-
the-Flag battle’, slippery dipping and 
‘Boomerang cooking’ for Natalie, Maya, 
Joseph, Kynan and Luke. Those 5 Scouts 
have now been presented with their 
Golden Boomerang. There is only one 
award that above that – the Grey Wolf 
Award. It’s been a long time since this 
was awarded at Bauple Scouts, but it 
looks like that drought may be broken 
by our Natalie.
More Fun. Last weekend we camped 
out at Craignish Scout Ground and 
had a whale of a time playing on the 
beach and splashing around in the 
water. We did various challenges, fished, 
cooked on a fire and enjoyed a Treasure 
Hunt among heaps of other things.
This weekend we have Abseiling and 
Archery. Next month we have planned 
a canoeing campout at Dunethin Rock 
on the Maroochy River.
Oh yeah! The ‘out’ is in Scouting at Bauple 
Multi Section Scout Group!
Come and visit us sometime! We meet 
Thursdays from 4.30–6.30pm at Bauple 
Recreation Ground, Forestry Rd, Bauple.                                                                                                 
Our Scouts are between 6 & 18 years 
and we always welcome new members, 
leaders and parent helpers. 
Find us at Queensland Scouts and Facebook 
‘Bauple Scout Group’. Call Leanne / Darren 
Phali (Scout Leaders) 04811-25024. 
Harmen Fabriek (Joey/Cub Scout Leader) 
0466-187-803. (Group Leader Sandra 
041818-5442 will resign on 31 March).HF

Top and Right: 
Campfire hot 
chocolate is the 
best. Fishing at 
Craignish. 
2nd Row: Sing-
ing around the 
campfire with 
Rann. Sliding at 
Christmas. 
3rd Row: The 
Awards Cer-
emony at our 
break up. 
Bottom: Our 
Scout pontoon 
on the dam. 
What a life we 
have!
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Tutors are keen  to help anyone wishing 
to learn them. If you’re having a prob-
lem with any computer learning visit 
the helpful guys and gals at the Tiaro 
BFS. Their aim is to please.
The Friday Social Group, and the 
Gardening Group will hopefully start 
to shine in March, the weather hasn’t 
been kind to gardeners, but with many 
prayers we could see some water from 
the skies next week,  making all farmers 
and gardeners happy folk again.
Tiaro Radio. John has struck gold, 
gaining a couple of extra hands to help 
out in the radio room, and maybe an-
other coming on board soon. Keep lis-
tening, see if you know the voices on 
107.1 your local radio. Sponsors will be 
needed to keep us on air, so please give 
this some thought in the future. 

Gail Nancarrow  TDCCi 41292237

Lillian stars in 
“Having a Voice”
Lillian Coyne (above) and Phyllis Klupp 
are the first subjects for the Fraser Coast 
Libraries’ oral history project – Having a 
Voice.  
The Maryborough Library will screen a 
film featuring Lillian and Phyllis for the 
first time, to launch this project during 
Women’s Week. The event will be intro-
duced by former mayor Barb Hovard, 
on behalf of the Maryborough Wide Bay 
and Burnett Historical Society Inc.
Deputy Mayor George Seymour said 
that the project was about recording 
and preserving different aspects of the 
region’s history. “There is history all 

Lydia Rathgerber checks out an old fairytale! 
(by Eva Ford, MRCCC)

Find a Frog in February 
As at 24 February MRCCC had 300 frog 
sightings representing 22 of the 42 spe-
cies that reside in the study area. Three 
of the threatened species of the area 
have been located. 
Close to 60 people have made an extra 
effort to make a note of what they share 
their patch with. 
The Queensland Museum’s guide 
‘Frogs of Southeast Queensland’ is 
available for free to those who send in 
their frog records this month. See www.
mrccc.org.au/find-a-frog-in-february-
citizen-science/  or email the MRCCC 
at admin@mrccc.org.au or phone on 07 
5482 4766, 0408 749 162

News from Tiaro
Tiaro District Community Centre 
Firstly, I would like to thank the many 
folk of Tiaro and district for nominating 
me as Citizen of the Year for the Fraser 
Coast. I am very humbled and hon-
oured to receive such an award.
Tai Chi. The John Horrex Room is now 
ready for the usual Tuesday morning Tai 
Chi 8.30am-9.30am, having new peo-
ple arriving weekly, and more enquir-
ing about Tai Chi. Do come along for 
some relaxing, easy exercise on Tuesday 
mornings.
Broadband For Seniors Tutors 
are being kept busy, and are anxious to 
see what changes will take place in the 
near future.  Our new Ipad and Tablet 
and new printer have arrived, and the 

Did You  
Find Your 
Froggy 
Prince?

Above: Deputy Mayor George Seymour and 
group leader Margaret Wroe inspect the memo-
rial for Robert Travis who was a Maryborough 
merchant. 

Friends of the Cemetery
The Friends of the Cemetery group is fi-
nally at take off stage thanks to the hard 
work of volunteer Margaret Wroe and 
Council staff.
The recent completion of a Conserva-
tion Management Plan allows Council 
and the Friends of the Cemetery group 
to work together to preserve the cem-
etery’s heritage values, in particular 
monuments of local significance.
The group will co-ordinate volunteers 
in monument cleaning, top dress-
ing, weeding, placing plot numbers on 
graves and assisting with garden main-
tenance. 
“The Maryborough cemetery is a really 
important heritage site,” Deputy Mayor 
George Seymour said. 
If you would like more information 
about the group or would like to volun-
teer, please email Margaret via marga-
retwroe@bigpond.com.

around us in the memories of people.  
We want to make sure this history isn’t 
lost.”
The screening will be on Monday 6 
March at 11am.   It is a free event but 
bookings are essential by contacting the 
library on 4190 5788.	 FCRC
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GIG GUIDE
MARCH 2017 BY KRIS WEST

Fri 3	 PICK YOUR POISON - Gunalda Hotel 
5-6pm Buy drink get FREE Jackpot ticket

-	 JAG THE JOKER & Theebine School 
Raffles Theebine Hotel

-	 POOL Comp+JAG THE JOKER Gundy Pub
Sat 4	 DARTS COMP (min $50 prize) ENTER-

TAINMENT &  WIN A WALLET+CASH The 
Gundy Pub from 6pm

Sun 5	 ALLAN GUMM -Singer/songwriter/
recording artist – Backyard BBQ & Darts 
Raffles -Theebine Hotel 12 noon

-	 TEXAS HOLD ‘EM POKER 3pm (FREE 
Sausage Sizzle for Players) & MEGA 
RAFFLES + more Gundy Pub 11am-late

Fri 10 	PICK YOUR POISON - Gunalda Hotel 
5-6pm Buy drink get FREE Jackpot ticket

-	 JAG THE JOKER & Theebine School 
Raffles Theebine Hotel

-	 POOL COMP (min $50 prize) 7pm & JAG 
THE JOKER – Gundy Pub from 6pm

Sat 11	Day 1 of 2 day SINGER/SONGWRITER 
WORKSHOP  - Singer/SongwriterWeek-
end Workshop with Award winning Inter-
national claimed independent songwriter 
ALLAN CASWELL. Ph 54 846182

-	 ALLAN CASWELL Performing from 7pm 
$10 entry – Theebine Hotel.

-	 DARTS COMP (Min $50 prize) 7pm & 
SEAFOOD DINNER $29.90 – WIN A 
WALLET & CASH Gundy Pub from 6pm 

Sun 12Day 2  SINGER/SONWRITER WORK-
SHOP- Singer/Songwriter Weekend Work-
shop with Award winning International 
claimed independent songwriter ALLAN 
CASWELL – Phone Theebine Hotel  54 
846 182 for more information 

-	 TEXAS HOLD ‘EM POKER 3pm (FREE 
Sausage Sizzle for Players) MEGA 
RAFFLES  – The Gundy Pub 11am - late

Fri 17	 PICK YOUR POISON - Gunalda Hotel 
5-6pm Buy drink get FREE Jackpot ticket

-	 JAG THE JOKER & Theebine School 
Raffles – Theebine Hotel 7pm

-	 POOL COMP (Min $50 prize) 7pm & JAG 
THE JOKER – Gundy Pub from 6pm

Sat 18	DARTS COMP (min $50 prize) 7pm & 
ENTERTAINMENT-KARAOKE & WIN A 
WALLET & CASH –The Gundy Pub 6pm

Sun19	TEXAS HOLD ‘EM POKER 3pm (FREE 
Sausage Sizzle for Players) MEGA 
RAFFLES – The Gundy Pub 11am - late

Fri 24	 PICK YOUR POISON - Gunalda Hotel 
5-6pm Buy drink get FREE Jackpot ticket

-	 JAG THE JOKER & Theebine School 
Raffles Theebine Hotel 7pm

-	 POOL COMP ($50 min prize) 7pm & JAG 
THE JOKER – Gundy Pub from 6pm

Sat 25	DARTS COMP (min $50 prize) WIN A 
WALLET & CASH–Gundy Pub 6pm

-	 KT KARAOKE Theebine Hotel 6.30-late
Sun 26 TEXAS HOLD ‘EM POKER 3pm (FREE 

Sausage Sizzle for Players) &  MEGA 
Raffles The Gundy Pub 11am - late

-	 MUSIC JAM SESSION Gunalda Hotel  
12noon–4pm  Join in the Open Music 
session .. PA & drumkit supplied

Fri 31	 PICK YOUR POISON - Gunalda Hotel 
5pm - 6pm Buy a drink, get FREE TICKET 
for your chance to WIN the JACKPOT

-	 JAG THE JOKER & Theebine School 
Raffles - Theebine Hotel  7pm

-	 POOL COMP ($50 min prize) 7pm & JAG 
THE JOKER – The Gundy Pub from 6pm

HATHA YOGA
NEW YOGA CLASSES 2017

Gundiah Memorial Hall
Complimentary 1st class Only $2

Mondays 9-10:30am
Wednesday nights 5:30-6:30pm

Fridays 7:30 - 9:00am
Contact Jenny: 4129 3128

 
11 MARCH 

ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT
BUFFET

$19.90

 
6 MAY 

PHIL EMANUEL & 
“CAGED FOX”

 LIVE

 
CAMPING 
+ ACCOM

BULL RIDING 
15 APRIL 

(EASTER SATURDAY) 
from Noon

 WITH LIVE BAND 
“FORBIDDEN ROAD” 

FROM 5PM

DON’T MISS !! UPCOMING EVENTS
Easter Sun 16 April : COOLCODA – Gunalda
WEEKLY DINING OPTIONS-DON’T MISS:
DELICIOUS GOURMET PIZZAS NOW AVAILABLE 

Gunalda Hotel-Eat in/Takeout 5484 6104
CHEAP TUESDAY @ THE THEEBINE HOTEL 

FREE POOL ALL DAY!!! 54846182
THURSDAYS ALL U CAN EAT – Pizza & Pasta 

$17.50pp - Gundy Pub 41293182
SUNDAY ROAST @ HIDEAWAY HOTEL Tiaro 

Noon – 2pm Every Sun. Roast Dinner & 
Sweets for $12pp. Ph 4129 2153

Theebine Hotel Free Camping. Lunch & Din-
ner 7 days a week. Courtesy Bus. 54846182
Gundy Pub Free Camping, Caravans & RVs. 
Showers available. Courtesy Bus 41293182
Gunalda Hotel: Courtesy Bus. 54846104  

Bauple Band Hall
Old Time Country Hall

$10.00
Admission

        Come along and meet up 
with neighbours. You don’t need to 
dance,just tap your feet and clap 

your hands.
Further	Informa.on		-	0409	611	404

Music	by	
Magic	
Merv

Put it on your Calendar

Lucky	Door		&

Raffle

Family 
Pass 

20thMay 2017
7PM start

Supper

BAR

Camping

CUB REPORTERS WANTED
Add your local knowledge to the 

Gazette! 07 4129 3215
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www.kansat.com.au Mon-Fri 9am to 5pm

KANSAT 
Bruce Hwy Glenwood Q • info@kansat.com.au

5485 7240

NOW AGENTS FOR THE NEW 
NBN SKYMUSTER SATELLITE 

BROADBAND
Free installation of high speed satellite internet

Speed to 25/5mbps through Clear Networks
Monthly data plans 

from $34.95/20GB up to $145/150GB

MOBILE PHONE BOOSTERS

Antennas and boosters for full mobile signal 
on all phones

Also TV Antennas, 
VAST free to air Satellite TV systems 
Contact Gary Salisbury at Kansat 

info@kansat.com.au Ph 07 5485 7240

Local QCWA Calendar
GOOTCHIE QCWA 2017
561 Gootchie Rd, Gootchie. 4129 3212
2nd MONDAY Gootchie Branch Meet 

9.30 am. Craft to follow at 12 noon
4th Friday  Visit to Petrie Gardens 
TIARO QCWA
35 Mayne St Tiaro. Ph. Gail 4129 2237
1st Thursday Meeting 4.30 pm
Every Tuesday CRAFT 9am–3pm 

41292551
2nd Wednesday HOY 11am. 
4th Wednesday HOY 11am.
Miva QCWA
QCWA Hall, Miva. Ph. Lyn 5483 6383
1st Wednesday Branch Mtg 9.30am.

Above: The Gootchie Girls eagerly wait for 
the photography competition to be judged. 

GOOTCHIE GIRLS GOSSIP 
Well, we started the year off by having 
our annual spring clean but it was so 
very hot the rooms got no more than a 
‘Lick and a Promise’ but looked good,  
Our first meeting of the year was very 
good and we have 2 promised new 
members for when the memberships 
are due that’s a positive step forward for 
the new year.
We discussed our Branch contest day 
which was on today and although we 
were few in numbers it was a fairly good 
day financially and a very good day of 
fun and friendship. We had 60 entries in 
the photographic section and 4 in the 
dressmaking section. All were extreme-
ly good in their own categories. Sandra 
Groundwater Kelly was our judge for 
the day and a hard job picking the win-
ners:- Rachel Loveday won various 1sts 
& 2nds. Karl Chapman won various 1sts 
& 2nds. Dakotah Marengo won various 
1sts & 2nds. Leam Loveday 1sts & 2nds. 
and Jesse Hewson won various 2nds. 
We also had Sheryn from Marybor-
ough to give a “Lorrain Lee Linen Party” 
which was lovely such beautiful linen, 
Towels and household ‘stuff’ etc. 
Lyn was absent again being still up at 
‘Carmor’ Nr. Darwin where their son 

Matt is still quite poorly but Amber did 
a terrific job pulling us all into line and 
organizing it all. Well done Amber!
We have such a lot going on through 
the year that we hope you will come 
and join us for fun and friendship. And 
as we all pray for the rains to come for 
us and all who need it, remember, some-
day everything will make perfect sense, so 
for now laugh at the confusion, smile 
through the tears and keep reminding 
yourself that everything happens for a 
reason.	 Pauline and the Gootchie Girls

Busy Start for Miva
The first meeting of the QCWA Miva 
branch for the year in February was a 
chance to get together and have a good 
catch-up chat. The Rooms had been 
cleaned and cupboards sorted by June 
Nahrung and Lorraine Gardiner during 
the holiday break. Thank you.
International Officer Stephanie 
Mitchell attended the State International 
weekend in Maroochydore. Speakers 
also included the Treasurer and 
South Pacific Area Vice President of 
the Associated Country Women of 
the World (ACWW). Back at Branch, 
Stephanie gave an introduction to 
Nepal and recommended “Friends of 
Nepal” facebook page for good photos.
Our ANZAC Day Service plans are 
well underway. This 11.00am Service is 
run by the Branch at its Rooms each year, 
with a light lunch served afterwards.
Social Media. The branch will open a 
facebook page and a gmail account for 
branch use. 
A Miva Book Club has recently been 
started–please contact Caroline Butcher 
on craigcaroline@bigpond.com
Shed. We need a storage shed for 
storage of items we own, so prices for 
the buildings, foundations and labour 
are being investigated.
Miva Branch’s 90th Birthday will 
be celebrated in 2018 so plans are being 
formulated. Miva’s Stephanie Mitchell 
recited a poem she wrote for Miva’s 
75th Birthday in 2003.
Katrina van den Brenk (Press Officer, Miva 
Branch, Gympie & South Burnett Division)   
0407 637 691

•45KG DOMESTIC 
  CYLINDER EXCHANGE
•REFILL 9KG BBQ BOTTLE
Customer pick up only. 
Call Gary Long at

PROFILE DYNAMIX
47 BAUPLE DRIVE, BAUPLE  

4129 2376

Tiaro QCWA News
The new Units are now occupied with 
happy tenants,. We are fortunate to have 
4 units in Tiaro fully occupied long term.
Hoy has started up again, being held on 
the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays monthly.  
Sorry ladies I got you all excited about 
the air conditioning, but was advised we 
need to upgrade the power first, which 
will cost about the same as the air con. 
We CWA ladies will find a way to keep 
you cool & happy while doing your craft 
or playing Hoy, you can count on us.
Hoy+Tombola Wed 12th April 11am.  
A “BIG” thank you to CWA&Lions Ladies for 
entering me in the Australia Day Awards– a 
lovely surprise, and a great honour. Gail Nan-
carrow.
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A Gundiah Memorial Hall Association com-
munity-building project. Trevor Keightley 
0456916111 
Editor: Sandra Kelly. 363 Netherby Rd, Gun-
diah. gundiahgazette@gmail.com

PH 4129 3215

of free live entertainment show-
casing local and visiting artists on 
the Riverstage.  Free. Brolga Theatre  
41226060, www.ourfrasercoast.com.
au/sunday-riverside.

6	 Gundiah Rural Fire Brigade Train-
ing (1st Mon), Fire Station: 7pm. 
41293128. New Members Welcome.

8	 (NO Bauple Rec Ground Meeting)
9	 Under 5 Story Time & Craft (2nd 

& 4th Thu), Tiaro Library: 10:30am. 
Deborah McCall 41292453, deborah.
mccall@frasercoast.qld.gov.au.

-	 Tiaro State School P&C (2nd Thu): 
6pm. Phone?

-	 Gundiah Hall Committee Mtg. 
(2rd Thu), 7pm. Lynda 41293198.

10	Tiaro Country Crafters (2nd Fri), 
Uniting Church Tiaro: 9:30am.

-	 Munna Creek Hall Social Night 
(2nd Fri), 5 Blowers Road, Munna 
Creek: 6pm. Table tennis & Games, 
BBQ & kitchen facilities, BYO 
food drinks. munnacreekhall.com, 
0434614866.

11	Tiaro Markets (2nd Sat), Memorial 
Hall, Mayne St, Tiaro: 6am-1pm. 
No site fees No admission fees for 
stallholders. Gail 41292237, Ken 
0427969065, John 41939612.

11	Gundy Pub Buffet - ALL YOU CAN 
EAT $ Live Music. Dan 4129 3182

15	Colouring Calm for adults (3rd 
Wed), Tiaro Library 10am-11am. 
Equip provided. 41292453, deborah.
mccall@frasercoast.qld.gov.au.

-	 Theebine State School P&C Meeting 
(3rd Wed) :2.45pm. 54846206.

-	 Gundiah State School P&C Meet-
ing (3rd Wed), Gundiah School: 
3pm. 41293136.

-	 Tiaro Landcare Meeting (3rd Wed),  
7:30pm. Landcare Rooms under 
Bopple Surgery, Tiaro: tiarolandcare@
gmail.com.

16	FREE Community Legal Services 
(3rd Thu), Tiaro Community Centre: 
41942663 for apt.

18	Brooweena Museum Bi-Annual 
Pioneer Day. Memorabilia, equip & 
musical instruments, aboriginal rock 
carvings, blacksmith and butcher 
shops bullock and horse drawn 
vehicles, dairy shed, old railway goods 
shed, railway station and old carriage, 
along with a school and church 

For custom-made kitchens
to suit your budget, style 
and homespace, call

Gary Lundh
0428-710-326

Second Generation Cabinet Maker
Shop: 5 Winns Rd, Gunalda Q 4750
Servicing South East Queensland

display. Blacksmithing, rope making, 
cross-cut sawing, corn cracking, chaff 
cutting, butter making, old fashioned 
washing and ironing, country 
music, antique cars and bikes will 
be on display. awilson@fcte.com.au, 
ourfrasercoast.com.au/brooweena-
historical-village-and-museum.

19	FC Wildlife Park Country Markets 
(3rd & 5th Sun), Cnr Mungar & 
Biggenden Rds. Maryborough West: 
7am-12pm. Gold coin donation 
includes sanctuary. Helen 41234171.

-	 Australian Hibiscus Society (3rd 
Sun): 10am. Chris 0438385915 for 
location.

20	Tiaro Community & Youth Radio 
(107.1) General Meeting (3rd Mon), 
Community Centre Tiaro: 5.30pm. 
All Welcome. John 41939612, 
tiaro107radio@gmail.com.

-	 Tiaro District Community Centre 
Meeting (3rd Mon), John Horrex 
Room, Forgan Terrace, next to 
Tiaro Library: 6pm. New members 
welcome. Gail 41292237. 

21	Tiaro & Dist Chamber of Commerce 
(3rd Tue) 7pm at Landcare Meeting 
Rooms, Mayne St, Tiaro. (Downstairs 
from Dr Surgery.) tiarochamber@
bigpond.com Lynda 41939256

23	Under 5 Story Time & Craft (2nd 
& 4th Thu (excl. school holidays)), 
Tiaro Library: 10-11am. Deborah 
McCall 41292453, deborah.mccall@
frasercoast.qld.gov.au

25	Bauple Hinterland Markets (4th 
Sat), Bauple Band Hall Green. No 
charge to stallholders, new stall 
holders always welcome. Fantastic 
bargains, outside BBQ cooking 
from 7am, come and get your 
brekky,  yummy Bacon & Egg rolls 
on Turkish Bread Devonshire tea in 
the Hall from 8am. Jan 0447939929, 
41939929.

-	 Gatakers by Night (Sat), Gatakers 
Artspace, Kent Street, Maryborough: 
5pm-9pm. Watch artists at work - 
woodcarver, painters, sculptors - and 
view the latest exhibitions at Gatakers 
Gallery. Light refreshments available 
for purchase. Free admission. 
Gatakers Artspace 41905723.

28	Tiaro Library ‘Book Chat’ (Last 
Tue), Tiaro Library: 9:30am. Deborah 

WHAT’S ON IN  
MARCH
March Events
4	 Maryborough Stories by Night 

(1st Sat), Wharf St, Maryborough. 
Discover the art of storytelling and 
join an evening story trail, led by a 
member of the ancient guild of sto-
ry tellers. Multi-media experience 
starts in the basement on the Bond 
Store, then thru heritage streets of 
Maryborough. Adult $15, child $5. 
41905722, www.ourfrasercoast.com.
au/portside-by-night-tour.

-	 Tipples and Tales (1st Sat), Bond 
Store Museum, Wharf St. Meet the 
historical characters of the Bond 
Store as you enjoy a tantalising expe-
rience of regional ports, liqueurs and 
tasting platters. Bookings essential 
$25. 41905722.

5	 Historic Antigua Hall Boot Sale and 
Country Market, Mungar Rd Anti-
gua: 7am–12. Clean out your garage, 
turn your trash into cash, come and 
discover a treasure, enjoy the Sau-
sage sizzle and Devonshire teas … 
and MUCH MORE. FREE ENTRY - 
Indoor and Outdoor sites all $8. Jeff 
or Donna 41296133.

-	 Fraser Coast Bonsai Group (1st 
Sun), Cricketers’ Hall, Ariadne St., 
Maryborough: 1pm. Arts of Bonsai 
and Penjing in friendly and infor-
mative manner. Advice & demos. $3 
members & $5 non mem. 41940121, 
clyde.laing@gmail.com.

-	 Sunday Riverside, Brolga Theatre: 
3pm-8pm. A lazy Sunday afternoon 
by the Mary River. Enjoy a program 
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McCall 41292453, deborah.mccall@
frasercoast.qld.gov.au.

-	 Gundiah RFB,  General Meeting 
7.15pm. Interested in Your Local 
Brigade? New Members Welcome! 
41293128.

29	Wasp (Support group for 
Adult Asperger’s carers) (last Wed), 
Enquiries Robyn 41297647

31	Tiaro Library ‘Book Club’ (Last Fri), 
Tiaro Library: 10am. Deborah McCall 
41292453,

-	 Last Friday Club (Last Fri), Brolga 
Theatre: 5-8pm. Catch up with 
friends and unwind every last Friday 
of the month. Relax to cool tunes 
played by talented local musician. 
Chilled beverages and share 
platters available. 4122 6060, www.
brolgatheatre.org

April Events
1	 Maryborough Stories by Night (1st 

Sat), Wharf St Maryborough. A $15, 
child $5. 41905722, ourfrasercoast.
com.au/portside-by-night-tour.

-	 Tipples and Tales (1st Sat), Bond 
Store Museum, Wharf Street. Meet 
the historical characters of the Bond 
Store as you enjoy a tantalising expe-
rience of regional ports, liqueurs and 
tasting platters. Bookings essential 
$25. 41905722.

2	 Fraser Coast Bonsai Group (1st 
Sun), Cricketers’ Hall, Ariadne St., 
Maryborough: 1pm.  $3 members & 
$5 non mem. 41940121, clyde.laing@
gmail.com.

 -	 Sunday Riverside, Brolga Theatre:  
3pm-8pm. Enjoy free live entertain- 
ment.  41226060, ourfrasercoast.com.
au/sunday-riverside.

3	 Gundiah Rural Fire Brigade Train-
ing (1st Mon), Fire Station: 7pm. 
41293128. New Members welcome.

4-8 Pony Club QLD Showjumping 
State Championships. pcaq.asn.au, 
awilson@fcte.com.au, 41969600.

8	 Tiaro Markets (2nd Sat), Memorial 
Hall, Mayne St, Tiaro: 6am-1pm. 
No site fees No admission fees for 
stallholders. Gail 41292237, Ken 
0427969065, John 41939612.

-	 ANZAC Dinner Dance 6pm Gun-
diah Memorial Hall. A $20 LexK & 
Mates. Book your table: 41293215

11	Theebine Hall Easter Meet n Greet.  
Starts 6pm. Free entry. BBQ, Easter 
Raffles, Entertainment and supper.  

All welcome to join in the fun.
12	Bauple Rec Ground Meeting (2nd 

Wed): 6.30pm. Debbie Brischke 
0418771696. bauplerecgrounds@
gmail.com. AGM is May 10.

13		Gundiah Hall Committee Mtg. (2rd 
Thu), 7pm. Lynda 41293198.

14	Tiaro Country Crafters (2nd Fri), 
Uniting Church Tiaro: 9:30am.

-	 Munna Creek Hall Social Night 
(2nd Fri), 5 Blowers Road, Munna 
Creek: 6pm. Table tennis & Games, 
BBQ & kitchen facilities, BYO 
food drinks. munnacreekhall.com, 
0434614866.

16	North Coast Show & Shine, Maryb’h 
Showgrounds. 0417326150, www.
conroddersherveybay.org.au.

Weekly Events & Activities
Tiaro Broadband for Seniors Tiaro 
Community Ctr. Now open Mon, Wed, 
Friday 9am-1pm; Tues and Thurs. 10am-
3pm. We  have new tutors arriving to 
help two days a week, please make 
them welcome, and pay a visit to the 
Tiaro Broadband Kiosk. Gail  4129 2237
Bauple Broadband for Seniors Purple 
Bldg opp Museum. M-F 9-12pm. JP avail 
Mon. Free Wi Fi. Computer tutor. Printer. 
All welcome. Pat & Brian 4193 9239 
Radio 107.1 : 7days. John Sabo. All enq: 
Ph 4193 9612 tiaro107radio@gmail.com
Bauple Men’s (Community) Shed 
Mon, Tues, Wed & Saturday 9am– 3pm.  
Ph. Bill 0481 351 583.
Bauple Museum. Open 7days 10-3pm 
Phone 07 4193 9341
Boot Camp Now every Monday & 
Wednesday  at Tiaro Rec Ground - 
Inman St. 5.30-6.30pm. $7. All levels 
from 12yrs up. Boxing - Body weight 
training. Jodie 0438 68 05 61
New Yoga Classes - Tuesdays: Bauple 
Rec Grounds 8.30am / Tiaro Uniting 
Church 12.30pm. Thursdays: Tiaro Uniting 
Church 5.45pm. Helen 0410 288 595

Mondays.
Lions Club 2nd & 4th Monday Hideaway  
Hotel 7pm. Tony Pope 4129 6440
Tai Chi–Bauple Band Hall 6pm
Early childhood program at Gunalda 
State School. 9am. 0-5 year olds and 
parents/carers welcome. 54846211.”

Tuesdays. 
Tai-Chi John Horrex Room Community 
Centre Tiaro   8.30-9.30 Phil 4129 2490

Bauple Bubs Social Group: 9 - 11 am 
@Bauple Rec Grounds, next to Scouts 
building. Contact Hailie 0434116668
Child Health Nurse. 9-12pm Tiaro 
Library.  2nd & 4th Tuesday 4122 8733. 
Tiaro Creative Arts Group. 9.30am 
Uniting Church, Mungar Rd. 5484 6135 
Zumba 4.30pm Kids. 5.30pm Open. 
Bauple Band Hall. Kiri 0407153888
Wednesdays.
Line Dancing Gunalda Hall. Pamela  
0428293126
Thursdays.
Bauple Scouts 4.30pm. Sandra 4129-2609
Darts/Pool Bauple Band Hall 7pm  
0438758771.
Fridays. 
Social, Computer Help, drop in for a 
cuppa, John Horrex Room Community 
Ctr Tiaro 9am-12 Ph Gail 41292237
Indoor Bowls 1pm. Gunalda Hall. All 
welcome. Elaine Lacey 5484 6214
Rossendale Tennis Club 7pm. Bauple-
Woolooga Rd. All welcome. 4129 2589
Alcoholics Anonymous Every Friday @ 
7pm in the Glenwood Hall. 0437 031316
Friday Family Fun Night. Bauple Rec 
Grounds. 1st & 3rd Fridays. Check FB 
page for menu or BYO. Hall open from 
6pm. Debbie Brischke 0418 771 696
Sundays.
Lighthouse Christian Church: 10:00am 
Worship and Communion. 10:45 Live 
Wires Children’s Program. 20-22 Main 
St Bauple. 4129 2787. Ps Brian.
Catholic Services: Sacred Heart, John St, 
Tiaro. 10am. Fr George Joseph 4121 3701. 
St Therese, Balkin St, Gunalda 7.30am 
Father Patrick Cassidy. 5482 1213 
Uniting Church: Tiaro Mungar Rd, 1st 
& 3rd Sundays 7.30pm. 4121 3204
Bauple 2nd & 4th Sundays 7.30pm 
Main St, Bauple. G. Slaughter 4121 3204
Theebine Community Christian Church 
2nd & 4th Sundays 10am. Old Cleveland 
Rd. Bevan Day 54846183
Anglican. Christ Church, Cnr King St & 
McDowall Street, Gunalda. 10.30am. 3rd 
Sunday. Ph 5482 2629
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day 
Saints (Mormon) Sorensen Rd Gympie
9am. Ph. 5482 2014 www.mormon.org
Christian Community Glenwood Hall 
BBQ Area 2nd & 4th Sun (except Aug), 
4-6pm, informal gathering of fellowship 
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and prayer + sausage sizzle. All 
welcome. 044723017 RSVP for catering.
Gundiah Croquet Gundiah Com-
munity Place Oval 3pm. +BBQ (3rd Sun) 
Ph Peter Larkin 4129 3257.

NOTICES
Acreage Wanted. Pensioner, painter 
and handyman looking for property 
to rent. Up to $250/w. Long term lease 
preferred. Call Barry 0408 369 595.
INDUSTRIAL SHED FOR RENT 
- 120m2 industrial shed for rent; 3ph 
power; NBN available; 40 mts to 
highway; $125 p.w. + outgoings. Ph 
0429 988 929
FOR SALE - Post hole digger; fits 
60-70 h.p. tractor $800 ph: 0429988929
FOR SALE - 2 x 2000m2 vacant 
corner blocks; sealed roads, town 
water, good position, ready to build on 
$80,000 ph 0427 006 831
Gunalda Hall for Hire 5484 6214
Gundiah Hall for Hire 4129 3198
Answers to life’s questions. Free 
bible studies and materials. Interested? 
Call Eva & Walter 4129 3295. 
Hall for Hire Tiaro District Community 
Centre Inc–$30/half day (9-12pm) $60/
full day (9-5pm). Kitchen / catering. Gail 
Nancarrow 41292237
Gundiah Fire Warden Brian ph 

4129 3128 AFTER 7PM (Please do not 
contact during business hours Mon-Fri.) 
No Permits to be Issued until 
significant rainfall! Ring 000 in case of 
emergency.

GROUPS
Adult Aspergers Support Group 
last Wed of month, 3-5pm now at 
Workwell Rehab, 48 Marbach Rd, 
Teddington 4650. Robyn 41297647, Pat 
0407 513 083 or Dianne: didylele09@
gmail.com.
Meditation ‘All welcome’ 1st & 3rd 
Mon monthly 9.30am 142 Deephouse 
Rd Forest View, Jillian Ph 0418785305
Glenwood Genies. Ffriendly family 
history group meets 2nd & 4th Wed/ 
month from 1:30-4pm at Glenwood 
Hall. Cost: $2. Erynne: 0402 448 765 or 
Norma: 0412 341 914

SERVICES
Carpenter. 10 years experience. 
Reliable. Ph Simon/John 0414 539 091 
Electrician Brian Briggs Lic 7417 
POBox 84 Tiaro Q 4650 Ph/Fx 4129 2086 
Mobile 0412740385
Blithe Bookkeeping Services 
– All accounts, Payroll, BAS. No Tax 
Returns. Your office or mine. kerry@
blithebookkeepingservices.com.au Kerry 

Pleml 0412 663 367
Water Carrier. 9000L & 18000L 
tankers. Fred Payne 0438 820 781.
Mobile Mechanic Diesel & petrol, cars,  
4wd, farm machinery, heavy vehicles, 
motor bikes & quads, over 40years  
exp., honest & reliable 0419 734 330

DATE SAVERS 2017
April 8 	 ANZAC Dinner Dance - GMHA		
April 14	EASTER FRIDAY
April 15	BULLRIDE Gundy Pub
April 25	ANZAC Day Dawn Service Tiaro RSL
	 ANZAC Day Service 11am Miva CWA
April 30	World’s Greatest Pub Fest - FCRC
May 20	Rock&Roll Dance - Bauple Band Hall
May 25	Fraser Coast Show - FCSS
May 27	Munna Creek Dance + LexK & Mates	
June 3 	 Relish Fraser Coast - FCRC
Jun 17	 Tiaro Dog Show - Rec Grounds
	 Bauple Community Fashion Show
Jun 23-Jul 2 Mary Poppins Festival -FCRC
July 8	 Tiaro Field Day TDCC & Landcare
July 22	 Christmas in July Dinner Dance-GMHA
Aug 12	 Glenwood SwapMeet -GlenwoodPA	
Sept 2	 Bauple Nut Bash - BDRGA
Oct 14	 Spring Dinner Dance - GMHA	
Oct 18	 Munna Creek Music Festival (4 days)
Oct 19	 Fraser Coast Music Festival, Show Grds	 	
Oct 31	 Halloween Disco - Gundiah P&C
Nov 3	 Melbourne Cup QCWA	
Sat 25	 Children’s Christmas Party - Lions
Dec 2	 Carols in the Country - GMHA


